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Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, June 11, 2013 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Gil Rand, Joel Bourassa 

Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch 

Public: Patrick Griffin  

 

Gil called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 

Public Participation: 
 

Patrick Griffin: 
Patrick informed the Board that the Forest Service hasn’t opened the gate at Elbow Pond. Mike 

Donahue has put a call into the Forest Service. The Forest Service said that the road needs work 

and they will get to it when they can. Patrick asked that the Board put a call into the Forest 

Service and intervene on the town’s behalf. 

 

Email/Nancy Leclerc/Recycling/Solid Waste Facility: 
The Board reviewed an email from Nancy Leclerc. Nancy outlined the benefits of reducing, 

reusing, and recycling and informed the Board that these are ways consumers can minimize the 

volume of waste that is generated at the Solid Waste Facility. The Board took this under 

advisement. They will share Nancy’s email with the Solid Waste Facility.  

 

Informational Letter/Society for the Protection of NH Forest: 
The Board reviewed a letter from the Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forest. The 

intention of this letter was to remind the Town of the restriction on the Merriam Woods lot on 

Tripoli Road (Map 216 Lot 001) and to include the Forest Society at any time when 

considering any uses that are referenced in the deed. This letter points out that the property 

referenced above was granted to the Town of Woodstock by a deed from the Merriam’s that 

includes an interest grant to the Forest Society.  

 

Street Lights/Jack O’Lantern: 
The Board reviewed and signed a letter addressed to Jack O’ Lantern Resort & Golf. This letter 

was in response to the two letters the Board received from the association concerning the street 

lights along Route 3 The letter informed the association that the Town of Woodstock will not 

resume the responsibility of the street lights in question. 

 

Minutes of the May 28, 2013 Meeting: 
Joel motioned to accept the minutes of the May 28, 2013 Selectmen’s Meeting. Gil seconded 

the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Minutes of the May 28, 2013 Public Hearing: 



Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the May 28, 2013 Public Hearing. Gil seconded the 

motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Old Business:  
 

Ice Pigging: 
Steve informed the Board that this was the worst waterline the Ice Pigging Company has ever 

seen. Steve stated that he is still having trouble with the water. The Ice Pigging Company is 

going to come back with a smaller truck and try it again. Steve encouraged the Board to start 

the engineering process to replace that section of waterline.  

 

Stone Wall/Curbing: 
Gil motioned to accept the estimate from J&B Granite and Stonework to replace the stone wall 

at Soldiers Park in entirety. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative. The Board 

will develop a plan for the two remaining walls. 

 

Parker Ledge Road: 
Gil motioned to accept the proposal submitted by GMI to grind and pave Parker Ledge Road. 

Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

 

New Business: 
Signed Checks. 

 

The Board reviewed a federal bill impacting telecommunication. The Selectmen are in 

agreement with the new federal bill and all the provisions stated within, Sec. 6409 Wireless 

Facilities Deployment, regarding the management of a telecommunication tower. The Board 

agreed that the Building Inspector will inform the Selectmen and the Planning Board when any 

alterations are made to the tower in accordance with Sec. 6409. 

 

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 7:50 p.m. Joel seconded the motion and 

the vote was affirmative.  

 


